
Dean Manjares and Professors Suh and Lagakis attended a three 
and a half day executive program designed to develop institution-
al capacity for community engagement. The program was held at 
Stella Maris in Skaneateles, NY on June 23-26, 2014.  New York 
Campus Compact, an organization of which Nassau Community 
College is a member, brought their renowned national faculty on 
Civic Engagement, Dr. Barbara Holland, President Emeritus Dr. 
Judith Ramaley, and Dr. Lorilee Sandmann. 

The academy provided a professional development forum 
for those leading the strategic direction of higher education 
engagement with a focus on institutional strategies. Discussions 
included concepts, tools, and best practices for leading engage-
ment, and included space and time for reflection, coaching, 





the fall semester. Alyssa, secretary of the NCC Outing Club, chat-
ted with Tomoko at a meeting last fall. To their surprise, they were 
matched as partners for the spring. “I have learned about hiking 
from her,” says Tomoko. “We have different cultures—she is Span-
ish—but we can talk about a lot in common like college, our jobs 
and studies. She makes practicing English conversation so easy.” 

LINCC students and NCC volunteers learn about each other’s 
cultures. For Sarah Nolan, and Ella Ahn, originally from South 
Korea, the learning has been symbiotic. “As an international 
student from Ireland, I have also been able to expose Ella to 
European culture as well as the little bit of American culture I am 
familiar with,” says Sarah. “In return, Ella has taught me about 
Korean culture. We speak about her home life in Korea, and Ko-
rean food.” When Ella asks, Sarah corrects her pronunciation, as 
well as explains English expressions and vocabulary words. 

If you’re interested in volunteering, and curious what to talk 
about, all the volunteers interviewed said the conversational top-
ics flowed very easily. Several said they discuss past and future 
weekend plans, NCC courses, and even the weather. (Surely 
every ESL student learned a lot of snow-related vocabulary this 
past winter.)



This semester, Eileen Engelke, an assistant professor of Nurs-
ing at Nassau Community College was awarded a grant by the 
Asthma Coalition of Long Island to initiate an asthma teaching 
program for the students of Westbury High School.  Westbury 
School district is amongst the top ten districts in Nassau County 
with the highest burden of asthma. As a part of the grant, all 

nursing students in Prof. Engelke’s class were taught the Ameri-
can Lung Association’s “Asthma 101 Basics” through combined 
on-line and classroom activity training. This knowledge assists 
the students to teach more people in the community about their 
asthma and methods of controlling their asthma.  Several nursing 
students have been actively involved 
with asthma severity screening at 
Westbury High School and will be 
presenting their asthma learning 
modules based on the information 
learned in the “Asthma 101 Basics” 
course. This grant is the first on 
Long Island to utilize nursing stu-
dents to teach asthma basics to high 
school students.   




